ELSTREE AND BOREHAMWOOD TOWN COUNCIL  

ENVIRONMENT AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 
MINUTES of a meeting held in the Meeting Room of Elstree & Borehamwood Town Council Offices, Fairway Hall, Brook Close, Borehamwood on Tuesday 20 January 2015 at 7.00pm.
Present: 


Cllr G Franklin (Chairman in the Chair)





Cllr R Butler




Cllr Mrs A Mitchell (Substitution)




Cllr Mrs S Parnell

In attendance:


T Malton – Deputy Town Clerk
47.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Mrs P Strack (Vice Chairman) (Other Business) (Cllr Mrs A Mitchell substituted) and Cllr C Kelly (Other Business).
48.
DECLARATIONS OF COUNCILLORS' INTERESTS

There were none.
49.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 25 November 2014 were signed as a true record.
50.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS - HERTSMERE BOROUGH COUNCIL

A total of 48 applications received from the Borough Council were examined, on 44 of which the Committee had no specific objections to make, subject to the views of neighbours.  

The Committee made the following observations on the remaining applications:

14/0494/HSE - 78 Ashley Drive, Borehamwood WD6 2JD

Retrospective application for the erection of a timber outbuilding in rear garden [comments by 28 January 2015]

Observation – The Committee considered retrospective applications to be outside the spirit of planning law.


14/2063/CLP -19 Cavendish Crescent WD6 3JW

Conversion of garage into habitable room (Certificate of Lawful Development Proposed)[comments by 28 January 2015]

Observation – The Committee considered this Certificate of Lawful Development application to be outside the spirit of planning law.


14/2075/FUL - 8 Wilcox Close, Borehamwood WD6 5PY

Demolition of rear conservatory at existing dwelling and construction of a new 2 bed end of terrace dwelling (Revised Application) [comments by 29 January 2015]

Observation – The Committee considered the application to be an overdevelopment and expressed concerns over lack of sufficient parking arrangements.
14/2064/HSE - 63 Hartfield Avenue, Elstree WD6 3JJ

Single storey side and front extension and conversion of garage into habitable room [comments by 4 February 2015]

Observation – The Committee considered the conversion of a garage to a habitable room could have a potential negative impact on parking.
51.
PLANNING DECISIONS - HERTSMERE BOROUGH COUNCIL
Details were received of decisions by the Borough Council relating to applications on which the Committee had submitted comments.
52. 
CLERK’S REPORT

Stapleton Allotments

It was noted that a meeting and site meeting took place on 13 January 2015 by the project coordinators in order to assess the issues arising from the enquiries made by Hertsmere Borough Council Planning in December 2014 in the form of consultations to, among other groups, Hertsmere Borough Council Tre Officers, the Environment Agency and Hertfordshire County Council Highways.

It was understood that an application for Certificate of Lawfulness for an Existing Use would not be applicable in this case as the site has not been continuously used as an allotment site for a period of 10 years.

As such, the Town Council was keen to pursue with Hertsmere Borough Council planning permissions for:

· Change of use of Stapleton Gardens to allotments; and

· A wooden locker/shed structure.

It was further noted that current action by Coopers included arranging for the following to be prepared:

· detailed site layout;
· Ground Condition report (with contamination results);
· ecological and boundary report; and
· Tree survey (through N Robinson of Robinson Tree Services, St Albans).
Joint Hertsmere Borough Council/Town Council Planning Meeting
It was noted that the Town Mayor, Cllr Mrs P Strack, and the Town Clerk had attended the Joint Hertsmere Borough Council/Town Council Planning Meeting on 14 January 2015.  
Members noted that the Council had been provided with an opportunity to respond to the Elstree Village appraisal (December 2014) conducted by Hertsmere Borough Council Conservation Officers.  The deadline for comment was 31 January 2015.  Initially, it was felt that it would be helpful to include detail on the sections concerning the Elstree War Memorial and the closed cemetery at St Nicholas Church; namely, that these were both maintained by the Town Council as part of its portfolio of grounds maintenance.
Noting the comments made by the Town Mayor at the Council meeting on 14 January 2015, the Committee supported the supplementary response to the Elstree Corridor Modifications consultation in respect of the desire to protect the community services provided at both the Maxwell Park site and Guide Hut.  It was noted that the initial response by the Town Council sought to ensure sufficient public transport arrangements in the corridor area.
53.
CLOSURE

The Meeting closed at 8.00 pm. 

It was noted that the next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 17 February 2015 at 7.00 pm.
Date:..............................................

CHAIRMAN...........................................................
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